Dear Parents,


The teachers and administrators at our school are committed to helping your child become a successful reader.  As part of this commitment, our school has chosen to use a test called DIBELS to help us examine how your child is doing in learning important reading skills.  DIBELS stands for Dynamic Indicators of Basic Early Literacy Skills.
DIBELS is made up of seven short individual tests, called Subtests.  Each DIBELS subtest focuses on a different skill and takes about 1 minute to do . Your child may be given one to five of the DIBELS subtests depending on his or her grade level.  The DIBELS subtests take only about one minute to do because they are used as Indicators.  Much like using a thermometer to take a child’s temperature is an indicator of overall health, each subtest is an indicator of how well a child is doing in learning a particular early reading Skill.  DIBELS subtests are geared towards the 5 basic skills of reading; Phonemic Awareness, Alphabetic Principle, Accurate and Fluent Reading, Vocabulary, and Comprehension.

We have enclosed an Individual Student Performance Profile for your child.  Each Profile has several testing areas and shows the various tests we give your child, when they were given, and a gray shaded box indicating where your child should fall at a minimum at a given time in their elementary career.  Students who are falling below the target goal are being monitored with other tests and are being targeted for additional support in the area they are deficient.  Below is a brief explanation of each test you will see on the report.  Keep in mind that your child is not being given all of the tests at one time, but as is appropriate for their age range.  

Initial Sound Fluency- This test is designed to determine how well a student can determine the beginning sound of a word.  

Phoneme Segmentation Fluency-  This test is designed to determine how well a student can break small words into their individual parts and can hear each individual sound in a word.  .  It helps to make certain children understand what each sound in a word is.  EXAMPLE – The word Big is broken in the three sounds of B  I   G.   Being able to hear the sounds in words is a major stepping stone in beginning to read.  

Nonsense Word Fluency-  Like the Phoneme Segmentation Fluency test, but it is with made up words.  Instead of the word BIG,  they might see the word NIM.  Students are asked to either break the words into parts or to decode the entire word.  When you think about it, any new word that a student sees for the first time is a made up word to them.  Therefore, this test helps indicate their decoding skills.

Word Use Fluency-  We do not do this test 

Oral Reading Fluency-  This determines the Rate and Fluency that children read short, age appropriate passages.  At the end of the passage we have them re-tell the story to us so we can help judge their comprehension skills.  This test is essential since the rate and fluency in which things are read impact our ability to understand them.  Students who are falling significantly behind in this area will often times struggle in all areas of school, since being able to read adequately is the most important factor in a student’s success.  This test does not start until halfway through the 1st grade year.

As you start to get these reports sent to you during the school year, please look for any indicators that you consider worrisome.  The gray line on the paper indicates the minimum level your child should be at during the particular age range.  As we gather data we target students who are falling behind for additional help during the day and hope to see improvements throughout the school year.  It is not uncommon for a student who has been tested in the area of Oral Reading Fluency in the spring to show a slight drop over the summer.  This is due to reading a typically harder passage the next year and the fact that many children do not read like they should during the summer.  If you notice a significant drop in your child’s reading score over the summer, you may want to consider having them spend some more time doing some significant reading next summer.  

We are working hard at school to make sure that every child is on target for success, and we thank you for your efforts at home.  Together, we will help your child become a successful reader.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call.  

Dustin Barnes

K-12 Principal

Fairfax R-3

